
----Original Message----­
From: [redacted]
Sent: 08 May 2017 13:35 
To: 'Keir Bloomer' 
Subject: RE: Update? 

Dear Keir 

Thank you for your note. 

We have been giving careful consideration to the various papers you provided and the points raised when we met 
you & Alex Stewart last month, as I'm sure you would expect. I'm hopeful that we will be in a position to get back 
to you very shortly. 

Kind regards 

[redacted]

[redacted]

Empowering Schools Unit I People and Infrastructure I Learning Directorate J 2A South I Victoria Quay I EH6 6QQ 

[redacted]@gov.sc::ot I 0131 244 [redacted] I [redacted] 

-----Original Message-----
From: Keir Bloomer [mailto:[redacted]] 
Sent: 08 May 2017 12:12 
To: [redacted]
Subject: Update? 

Dear [redacted] 

I am meeting Jim McColl this evening. Is there anything you can tell me 
that I would be able to pass on? 

Thank you for your help. 

Keir 





[redacted] 

From: [redacted] On Behalf Of Deputy First Minister and Cabinet Secretary for Education and Skills 
Sent: 17 May 2017 15:49 
To: [redacted]; Deputy First Minister and Cabinet Secretary for Education and Skills; Robertson FMG 
(Fiona); McAllister C (Colin); Hicks C (Clare) 
Subject: RE: FAO Mr John Swinney DFM 

[redacted]

Many thanks for this. DFM has noted the email trail below and commented that we need urgent action on this. I'm 
aware that you have sent further advice this afternoon so we will make sure DFM sees that tonight. 

[redacted]

[redacted]

Deputy PSI Deputy First Minister and Cabinet Secretary for Education and Skills 

Tel: 0131 24 [redacted] I Mob: [redacted]1 e-mail: [redacted]@scollaod.gsi.gov.uk

,,#, Save (a bit of) a tree ... please don't print this e-mail unless you really need to 

All e-mails and attachments sent by a Mlnisterial Private Office to another official on behalf of a Minister relating to a declsion1 request or comment made 
by a Minister, or a note of a Ministerial meeting1 must be filed appropriately by the recipient. Private Offices do not keep official records of such e­mails or 
attachments. Thank you, 

From: [redacted]
Sent: 16 May 2017 14:03 
To: Deputy First Minister and Cabinet Secretary for Education and Skills; Robertson FMG (Fiona); McAllister C (Colin); 
Hicks C {Clare) 
Subject: RE: FAO Mr John Swinney DFM 

[redacted]

Thanks for your email & heads up about Mr McCall's note to DFM. 

We have been looking carefully at this matter as it raises some complex issues we need to be fully 
clear on & have been in extensive discussions with Fiona Robertson and Paul Johnston about it.  I'm 
hoping to be in a position to put advice to DFM very shortly.

[redacted]
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[redacted] 

From: 
Sent: 

To: 

Cc: 

Subject: 

[redacted]

[redacted]
17 May 2017 11:09 
Deputy First Minister and Cabinet Secretary for Education and Skills 
Cabinet Secretary for Finance and the Constitution; Permanent Secretary; DG 
Learning & Justice; OG Finance Mailbox; Robertson FMG (Fiona); Director of 
Financial Management; Hicks C (Clare); [redacted]; [redacted]; McAllister C 
(Colin) 
Newlands Junior College 

Submission for DFM on Newlands Junior College & its request for SG funding 

[redacted]

� 
NJC - May 2017 

(2).doa 

[redacted]
Empowering Schools Unit I People and Infrastructure I Learning Directorate I 2A South I Victoria Quay I EH6 6QQ 
[redacted]@gov.scot I 0131 244[redacted]I [redacted] 
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ADVICE TO MINISTERS 

6. However, fundraising for the on-going costs has not been sufficient, with little 
success in seeking financial support from small or medium sized enterprises or from 
charities or foundations to fund the college - [redacted], in March 2017, it formally 
submitted a paper to the Scottish Government entitled "Promoting and Funding Junior 
Colleges", proposing that the Government and local government each fund 45% of the 
college's costs, with the private sector providing 10%. In cash terms, NJC estimate that 
its costs per student are £15,000 per annum. It also notes that the average cost of 
publicly funded secondary education in Scotland is currently around £6700 per annum 
and, on this basis, proposes that the government and local government each 
contribute this amount per pupil, with the private sector contributing some £1500 
per pupil.

7. Therefore, on the basis of its current roll of around 50 students, NJC is seeking a 
contribution from the Scottish Government of around £345k for financial year 
2017/18. NJC contends that if this approach to funding was implemented, it would 
ensure the financial viability of the college for 2017/18 and establish a model that can be 
used to enable its longer term sustainability and the possible establishment of further 
similar "junior colleges" in the future. 

Consideration 

8. The proposal raises a number of issues that require careful consideration as follows.

Finance

[redacted]

Value for Money

[redacted]
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ADVICE TO MINISTERS 


















